GRANITE ELEMENTARY

SCHOOL COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MEETING MINUTES: October 10, 2016

ATTENDING: Ronnie Mulqueen, Katie Dahle, Kelly Frye, Jami Nielsen, Allison Anderson, Misti Milner, Crystal Lowenberg, Terri Petersen, Heather Oakeson, Staci Genesi, and Jessica Singer

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTION: The meeting began at 4:15 p.m.

REVIEW MINUTES FROM SEPTEMBER MEETING: No comments, additions.

DIGITAL CITIZENSHIP TRAINING: Staci Genesi is our school's digital citizenship liaison with Canyons School District. We are required to provide 2 hours and 15 minutes per year of digital citizenship education for our students. Instruction to the students includes how to be a good online citizen, how to use the internet safely, etc. Staci is working on finding a group that could present an interesting and informative assembly for the children. Teachers would supplement additional digital citizenship instruction needed to fulfill the hours required. There will also be another night for parents discussing keeping children safe online. Staci will be putting internet safety tips on the school's web site every month. Crystal asked how parents could suggest apps to be banned through the school district's wireless network. Staci was going to look into it.

SCC TRAINING: Ronnie reminded everyone to try to attend the SCC training. The last opportunity to attend is October 26th at either 9:00 a.m. or 7:00 p.m.

CSIP REVIEW: Ronnie reviewed our current CSIP goals. We are in a transition year between different types of student testing, which creates challenges in measuring our goals. The new tests measure different things than the old test. Ronnie thinks we are doing well with our goal of respecting others.

LAND TRUST FINAL REPORT: The 2015/2016 report was submitted today for approval. We met our performance goal and students who were not reaching the reading benchmark decreased by 1%. We spend our funds on two reading aides and supplies for the reading intervention program. Once the report is approved, we will receive the final report and it will be posted on our website.

CODE OF CONDUCT REVIEW: The group spent some time reviewing the Granite Code of Conduct Document. Topics discussed were attendance, assembly conduct, cafeteria conduct, cell phone use, and bicycles. Ronnie made notes of suggestions for edits from the SCC.

QUESTIONS: Kelly asked if we ever had the water tested for lead over the summer. Ronnie said the water was tested and no toxic levels of lead were found in the water. Jessica asked about whether the school had been tested for radon. Ronnie believed that it had been tested and there were no toxic levels found, however, she would need to check her files to confirm.

The meeting adjourned at 5:30 p.m.